
BOARD REPORT MARCH 2018 

 

CALLS FOR SERVICE 

 

During the month of February, 2018 Wingham Police responded to 117 calls for service one of 

those calls was assisting the OPP in their area. During the same period in 2017, we had 110 calls. 

Attached is the crime statistics summary for January. 

 

BUILDING PROBLEMS 

 

Still no word on the roof repair. 

 

POLICE STATION CLEANING 

 

Cleaning of the police station by facilities staff has started.  We are very pleased with the service 

and feel that a much better job is being done. 

 

ANISHINABEK POLICE 

 

I have been contacted by the Anishinabek Police to meet with them and discuss our current 

policing model to determine if it is something that can be adapted to First Nations Policing.  This 

meeting is to take place prior to the PSB meeting and the board can be updated at our meeting. 

 

OACP 

 

On March 8th, I attended the Zone 5 OACP meeting.  Nothing new at this time.  The Major Case 

Management review is underway and if the board so desires, our advisor will attend a board 

meeting prior to our part of the inspection to do a pre brief with all of the board.  This briefing is 

usually done the first day of the review but they have found that more board members are 

available at a regular meeting. 


